
November 22, 2020
 Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe

We, the people of Christ the King parish, called to faith and 
salvation in Jesus Christ, strive to live the gospel by:

• Worshipping God in word and sacrament
• Growing in and sharing our faith
• Participating in lifelong Catholic Christian education
• Serving human and spiritual needs
• We, as a parish community, commit to responsible  stewardship of 

God’s spiritual and material gifts to us.

5884 N Critt enden Ave . Indianapolis, IN 46220 . www.ctk-indy.org

Mass Schedule
Weekend
Saturday (Vigil):  5:00 pm
Sunday: 8:00, 10:00 & 11:30 am
  
Weekdays
Tuesday: 5:30 pm
Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 
& Saturday: 8:30 am



Please Pray For...
Our Sick & Hurting: Jeff Allen, Dave Amberger, John Bey, 
Fred Carlson, Beth Churchill, Joseph Ciresi, Gianna Corso, 
Richard Coulson, Ursula Delrosario, Mary Lee Duffy, 
Courtney Bayse Ercan, Donna Fish, Cherie Foley, Jennifer 
Frayer-Griggs, Kelly Funk, Sara Garvey, Margaret Gisler,  
Molly Harp, Bob Hermann, Kathy Hill, Tom Horlander, Kelly 
Joson, Suzi Kamp, RJ Kenney, David Kivela, Chris Kop-
inski, Rod Kramer, Helen Kurker, Earl Landers, Graham 
Lawrence, Julia Leavitt, Kathy Leising, Joe Maag, John 
P. Lee, Ann Martin, Walter Martin, Mary Lou Matthews, 
Patricia McClellan, Ann McGinley, John McHugh, Macken-
zie Messang, Suzi Milz, Julie Neighbours, Phyllis & Gene 
Newton, Rex Parsons, Pam Paschke, Patty Quatman, Ma-
ria Quintana, Alicia Rivera, Erin Schrock, Anya Seymour, 
Charmion Stager, Dominic Stager, Cameron Stager, Tim 
Sullivan, John Stark Weaver, Carolyn Sullivan, Jim Thom-
as, John Thurman, David Turner, Msgr. Tony Volz, Scott 
Vonderheide, Fred Wagner, Lori Whitcomb, Jackie White, 
Helen Wilson, Amanda Worl

Those who have died: Cathy Ford & Anna Brown 

Our Engaged Couples:
Kara O’Connor & Chris Shrack
Bridget Feeney & Jason Williams
Dru Shields & Bradley Carlisle
Maxx Hamm & Mathilda Nasser
Ashley Garber & Christian Nicholson

Our list may need updating. Please let us know if we need 
to add or remove anyone from the list. ctk@ctk-indy.org or 

(317) 255-3666. Thank you.

Our Liturgical Season:
November 22, 2020 

Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe

Welcome Visitors!
Thank you for visiting Christ the King.  We are glad you 
took the time to join us for Mass and we invite you to 
become a part of our parish.  If you would like to regis-
ter in the parish, please pick up a welcome folder at the 
Welcome Desk this weekend or  you can also fi ll out an 
online form  at www.ctk-indy.org, click on I’m New.  You 
can submit online or place the completed form in the 
collection basket, or better yet, stop by the parish offi ce 
and say hello.  

If you have any questions or need more information about 
Christ the King, our number is (317) 255-3666 and the 
website is www.ctk-indy.org.
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Blood Drive In Honor of Jack Shockley
Sunday, November 29, 2020
8:30am-2:30pm
Tuohy Hall

As you may know, Jack Shockley was the victim of a violent murder around 5 am on August 12, 2020. Though Jack is one of our 
own, a parish member, a classmate, a co-worker and a friend, he is just one example of the violence that is happening in Indianap-
olis this year. There have been over 200 criminal homicides in Indianapolis in 2020. That is a 43% increase over 2019. In addi-
tion, there have been 480 non fatal shootings this year, which is a 40% increase over last year.

There is a severe shortage in our blood supply, and part of that shortage can be attributed to the record setting violence in our 
city. Any amount of violence is too much. Help us mitigate the unwarranted loss of life by insuring that we have the blood supply 
to help the victims of this senseless violence. Donate a pint of your blood so that others can live. Let’s honor Jack by making a 
difference for the other victims of violence in Indianapolis.

Sign up to donate at www.ctk-indy.org/blooddonor

Thanksgiving Mass Times
6:00 pm on Wednesday, November 25
7:15 am on Thursday, November 26



Dear friends,

This weekend we conclude the Church Year with the Feast of Christ the King. This feast was established by 
Pope Pius XI in 1925 to counteract the growing atheism and secularism that was spreading across Europe 
and that would feed Germany’s Nazi Party (National Socialist Workers’ Party) and the newly-formed Union 
of Soviet Socialist Republics (USSR). Both movements had sought to remove God from the public life of 
people and to suppress the activity of the Church.

In establishing the Feast of Christ the King, Pope Pius proclaimed the sovereignty of Christ over all per-
sons, families, nations and the entire universe. The official name of the feast is the Solemnity of our Lord 
Jesus Christ, King of the Universe.

The feast takes on special meaning for all of us at Christ the King as it is our patronal feast. When the parish was first established 
in 1939, then-Archbishop Joseph Ritter chose to name it Christ the King.

As the Church Year concludes with this great feast, a new Church Year will begin next weekend with the First Sunday of Advent. 
Jesus, who ascended into heaven to take his place at the right hand of God, the Father, has promised to return again. At his final 
coming, he will hand everything over to his Father and the Kingdom of God will be fully established. We await this return of Christ 
our King in joyful hope.

As we celebrate our patronal feast, let us be grateful for our parish and for Christ our King who reigns over our lives, the lives of 
our families, our nation, the nations of the world and the entire universe. As in 1925, when the feast was first inaugurated, there 
are powerful forces at work in our world today that would remove God from the public life of people. May we not only celebrate 
Christ’s sovereignty on this the Feast of Christ our King, but, always and everywhere, live under the sovereignty of the One we 
proudly call our King

This Thursday we will celebrate Thanksgiving Day. It is a beautiful opportunity to thank God for the many blessings we enjoy. An 
Anticipation Mass will be celebrated on Wednesday evening, November 25, at 6:00 p.m. and a Mass will be celebrated on Thanks-
giving Day, November 26, at 7:15 a.m. The early morning Mass on Thanksgiving will allow time and space for this year’s Drumstick 
Dash. The Drumstick Dash supports the important work of Wheeler Mission. Due to the pandemic, there will not be water stations 
this year, but, practicing proper social distancing, we can still cheer the runners on as they pass Christ the King.

See you at Mass!

Father Todd
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For more information on the Christ the King School Open House, go to www.cks-indy.org

Little Blue Books for Advent
Next weekend, the Little Blue Books will be available after all of the Masses.  These are the Advent devotional books which we 
have enjoyed for many years.  Please pick up your free copy after Mass next weekend.
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Joyful, Joyful, We Adore Thee   
1. Joyful, joyful, we adore thee, God of glory, Lord of love; Hearts 
unfold like flow’rs before thee, Op’ning to the sun above. Melt 
the clouds of sin and sadness; Drive the dark of doubt away; 
Giver of immortal gladness, Fill us with the light of day.  

2. All thy works with joy surround thee, Earth and heav’n reflect 
thy rays, Stars and angels sing around thee, Center of unbroken 
praise; Field and forest, vale and mountain, Flow’ry meadow, 
flashing sea, Chanting bird and flowing fountain, Call us to 
rejoice in thee.

Text: 87 87 D; Henry van Dyke, 1852–1933, alt. Music: Ludwig 
van Beethoven, 1770–1827; adapt. by Edward Hodges, 1796–
1867.
Reprinted with permission. onelicense.net #720509-A

I am the Bread of Life
1. I am the Bread of life. 
You who come to me shall not hunger; 
and who believe in me shall not thirst. 
No one can come to me 
unless the Father beckons.  

Refrain:	
And I will raise you up, and I will raise you up, and I will raise 
you up on the last day.

 2. The bread that I will give 
is my flesh for the life of the world, 	
and if you eat of this bread, 
you shall live for ever, 	
you shall live for ever. 	   

3. Unless you eat 
of the flesh of the Son of Man 	
and drink of his blood, 
and drink of his blood, 	
you shall not have life within you.

 4. I am the Resurrection, 
I am the life. 	
If you believe in me, 
even though you die, 
you shall live for ever. 	  

5. Yes, Lord, I believe 
that you are the Christ, 
the Son of God, 	
Who has come 
into the world.

Text: John 6; Suzanne Toolan, SM, b.1927 © 1966, 1970, 1986, 
1993, GIA Publications, Inc. Reprinted with permission. onelicense.net 
#720509-A

How Great Thou Art
1. O Lord my God, 
when I in awesome wonder 	
Consider all the worlds Thy hands have made, 	
I see the stars, I hear the rolling thunder, 	
Thy pow’r thruout the universe displayed! 	  	

Then sings my soul, my Savior God, to Thee; 	
How great Thou art, how great Thou art! 	
Then sings my soul, my Savior God, to Thee; 	
How great Thou art, How great Thou art! 

2. When thru the woods and forest glades I wander 	
And hear the birds sing sweetly in the trees, 	
When I look down from lofty mountain grandeur 	
And hear the brook and feel the gentle breeze. 

Then sings my soul, my Savior God, to Thee; 	
How great Thou art, how great Thou art! 	
Then sings my soul, my Savior God, to Thee; 	
How great Thou art, How great Thou art! 
	
Text: Stuart K. Hine, 1899-1989, © 1953, 1981, Manna Music, Inc. 
Reprinted with permission. onelicense.net #720509-A

Please consider Giving an 
Extra Donation to Christ the King 
Parish at Christmas
We appreciate your online and week-
ly donations, but due to our current 
financial status, would benefit from 
extra gifts this holiday season.

Please remember your parish this 
Christmas season. You can make 
a one time donation at mass or via 
your online giving account. Please 
use the “Christmas” fund in the OSV Online Giving portal
 https://www.osvonlinegiving.com/4256/DirectDo-
nate/74023 or click online giving on the home page at www.
ctk-indy.org.

to make your payment. If you have any questions, please 
contact Jennifer Priser in the parish office, 317-255-3666 or 
jpriser@ctk-indy.org
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St. Vincent de Paul 
Pantries
The St. Vincent de Paul food pantries con-
tinue to struggle through these perilous 
times, as so many are in dire need.  In the 
last fi scal year (10/1/2019-9/30/2020,) 
the CTK SVDP Council spent most of its 
budget on food for the Boulevard Place 
Pantry and the Soup Kitchen.  Food and utilities payments to-
gether exceeded our annual income.  We are now asking again 
for your help in fi lling the food cart.  Many of us understandably 
are not coming to Mass these days because of Covid, but for 
those who are, Boulevard Place again asks for your generosity.  
There is a need for laundry detergent, as well as food staples.  
Remember, many of these people must carry their items, so 
smaller amounts are best.  Canned meats, fruits and vegeta-
bles, and boxed items such as cereals and pasta are always 
welcome.  Christ the King has always been very generous to 
the needy, and we ask that those who are entering the church 
these days consider a donation.  It will be of great help to those 
in want and those who serve them.  As winter approaches and 
heating costs go up the council also anticipates more utility 
and appliance requests, so whatever you can spare in the 5th 
Sunday collection would be greatly appreciated as well.  Thank 
you all so very much!

The Giving Tree Project 2020
I want to start by thanking each and everyone of you in advance 
for your generous gifts and unwavering support of the annual 
Giving Tree Project. It is already in full swing at this time and 
we plan to continue assisting the Children’s Services Families 
at Noble of Indiana. As expected, our goal is to keep everyone 
safe and healthy, so we will experience a few minor changes. 
But I promise we will be back to normal next year.

Instead of hanging individual gift request ornaments on the 
tree, we are asking that you would please donate a gift card(s) 

in the same amount that you would 
normally spend on a gift. If you have 
donated one large gift card in the 
past, consider dividing that into small-
er increments so we can share the 
love. The gift card(s) can be dropped 
off at the parish offi ce or placed in 
the offertory basket in an envelope(*) 
labeled “Giving Tree.”

If you would prefer to donate cash 
or write a check, the process is the 
same. Place the cash or check in an 
envelope(*) clearly marked “Giving 
Tree,” and put it in the offertory bas-

ket. You are also welcome to give online by clicking on the 
Online Giving Link on our home page, www.ctk-indy.org, by 
December 6, 2020

Since we will not have traditional wrapped gifts for the fami-
lies this year, all donations will be used to purchase gift cards. 
The gift cards will be equally distributed amongst the families 
based on the individual family’s specifi c needs and size. 

If you choose to donate gift cards instead of cash or a check, 
please consider general department stores where a variety of 
purchases can be made. Such as Target, Meijer, Walmart, Big 
Lots, Kohl’s, Macy’s, Penney’s. Gift card and monatary dona-
tions are due by December 6, 2020. We will also need Kroger 
gift cards to purchase turkeys and groceries. Please do not box 
or wrap the gift cards. We will be packaging everything sepa-
rately to keep everyone safe and healthy this holiday season. 

Pre-labeled envelopes(*) will be placed in the vestibule if you’d 
like to make a donation while you are attending Mass. Or feel 
free to take an envelope(*) and return it with your donation to 
the offertory basket next weekend or to the parish offi ce during 
the week.

For many, many years Christ The King Parish has very gener-
ously provided for 100+ families. This year will be no different! 
I simply ask for your faithful prayers. Prayers for The Giving Tree 
volunteers and prayers for the families we serve. And I will con-
tinue to pray in thanksgiving for the kindness and generosity of 
our Christ The King Family.

If you have any questions regarding The Giving Tree Project, 
please do not hesitate to contact Stacey Hoaglin after 3:30pm 
at (317) 902-6411 or s.hoaglin@smsindy.org 

Help the Homeless
Winter is coming! As much as we are enjoying the leaves turn-
ing color, our thoughts at St. Vincent de Paul are turning toward 
our homeless neighbors. We currently fi nd ourselves completely 
out of men’s clothing … warm coats, parkas, jeans, hoodies, 
sweatshirts, sweaters, hats and gloves (gently used), winter 
boots … socks and underwear (new)  … to get them prepared to 
withstand the winter season.  And then there’s blankets, sleep-
ing bags and shower curtains (gently used) to protect them 
from the wet ground.

It’s so easy to donate these items to SVdP:  1) drop them off 
at our Distribution Center dock, 1201 E. Maryland Street or 2) 
drop them off at one of over 30 SVdP blue boxes across the 
city. To fi nd a box near you click here http://www.svdpindy.
org/i-want-to-help/fi nd-a-clothing-bin/.

Please mark your bags “For the Homeless.” For you parents 
of high schoolers, did we mention we now have boxes at Bishop 
Chatard, Brebeuf, Cardinal Ritter, Cathedral, Guerin, and Ron-
calli?

Our homeless neighbors need our help more than ever. There 
are over 1,500 homeless in our community and we need to 
do everything in our power to keep them warm and safe in the 
months ahead. Questions? Linda Clodfelter lndac1117@gmail.
com. Thank you so much.
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College Student Care Packages
Do you have a student in college 
right now? If so, we’d like to send 
them a care package on behalf of 
CTK Youth Ministry.

We’d love to stay connected to our 
college students when they’re away 
from their ‘Parish home’ and make sure they know they are 
loved and missed!  

If you would like your college student(s) to receive a special 
delivery from CTK, please send the following information to Ann 
Collins, Administrator of Youth Ministry at acollins@ctk-indy.
org

• Student Name
• Name of College/University
• Mailing Address at School
• Address at Home *
* Our Advent Care Packages will be delivered personally to their 
doorstep!

Christ the King Tiger Running Club at the Drumstick Dash
As in years past the Tiger Running Club will be participating in the Drumstick Dash and its only 4 weeks away! It will look a little 
different this year, but Christ the King will have an entry again this year! The fi eld is limited this year and there are 2 starting times 
and only 3,000 restrigstrations  per start time available.

Use the link below should save you some money! As in year’s past I am able to offer a discount for using my code or in this years 
case the link below. You can join our Team Christ the King Tiger Running Club at: https://runsignup.com/Race/Register/
RaceGroup-755013?raceId=79357

This year’s team is listed as Christ the King Tiger Running Club so when you are asked if you want to join a team, please choose 
our team and we are once again in competition with other schools and clubs for the top prize. We have won 3 out of the past 4 
years. We plan to use our proceeds to support the Christ the King Giving Tree once again this year.

We hope to see you join our team for this year’s Drumstick Dash! 

Thank you, 
Shannen Priser, Tiger Running Club Drumstick Dash Ambassador

Crew Carwash Ticket Sale
Christ The King’s 8th grade class is selling Crew car wash tick-
ets! They are raising money for their 8th grade class activities. 
Tickets are $10 each and are good for one works wash. The 
class receives 50% of all sales. If you would like to pre-pur-
chase tickets, follow this link:

https://tinylink.net/829uo

Tickets will be available for pick up at the parish offi ce anytime 
after December 1 st . You may also contact your favorite 8 th 
grader!

Tickets will also be on sale after masses the weekend Decem-
ber 5th.

Adopt a Seminarian
The Archdiocese Vocation 
Team has asked us to adopt 
a Seminarian for this school 
year. Our Seminarian is 
Sam Hansen. Here is some 
information about Sam. We 
ask you all to pray for Sam 
during the upcoming year.

Vocation Story:
In 7th grade, my class 
was assigned to write 
about “My Future Career”. 
Since nobody was allowed 
to write about the same 
career, I was left with my 
third option: priesthood. 
Researching the vocation 

and experiencing the sacramental life of the Church led me to 
recognizing the true expression of Christ’s mercy through the 
sacraments. As someone that has experienced God’s love and 
seen the need for it in the world, I believe that priesthood is the 
greatest way that I can serve others.

What are your favorite hobbies/unique skills? 
Running, reading, wrestling, and playing the bass

Who is your favorite quote?
“I consider the sufferings of the present as nothing compared 
to the glory that is yet to come.” -Romans 8:18

Who is your favorite Saint?
Our Lady of Perpetual Help



Thank You to our Bulletin
& Directory Advertisers

Our Featured Ad
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Mass Intentions
Saturday, November 21
   8:30 am  Nancy Otte & deceased members of the Otte 
Family
   5:00 pm  Joanne Carey by Brian Carey
Sunday, November 22
   8:00 am  Marianne Noone by the Sowinski Family
 10:00 am  Parish
 11:30 am  Harry Binder
Monday, November 23
  No masses
Tuesday, November 24
   5:30 pm Jack Shockley by the Lesch Family
Wednesday, November 25
  8:30 am Robert & Maggie McClelland by Susie McClel-
land
  6:00 pm  Robert Ahlers, Sr by Family
Thursday, November 26
7:15 am Jim McCaughna
Friday, November 27
  8:30 am Dina Graffitti by Brian & Valerie Richey
Saturday, November 28
   8:30 am  Thomas James Przybylski by Larry Pryzbylski
   5:00 pm  Mary McGinley by Family
Sunday, November 29 
   8:00 am  Robert Landman, Jr by Jim & Kathie Church
 10:00 am  Parish
 11:30 am  Wendel J. Camp by Cathy Camp

Stewardship, A Way of Life

Fiscal Year 2020-2021
Weekly Budget Goal...........................................$26,144.52
November 15 in Basket.......................................$5,041.00
November 15 Deposited......................................$5,415.00
November 15 Electronic....................................$14,843.00
November 15 Total.............................................$25,299.00
Total Year Budgeted.........................................$522,890.38
Total Year Actual...............................................$419,610.47
Total Deficit.......................................................$103,279.91

50th Anniversary Fund....................................$311,358.58

Average Weekly Offering to Date
2018-2019.........................................................$23,611,87
2019-2020.........................................................$23,432.39
2020-2021.........................................................$20,980.52
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Stay Informed:

Subscribe to our Weekly Parish Email
at www.ctk-indy.org/emailnewsletter

Subscribe to the Prayer Warrior Email
at www.ctk-indy.org/prayerwarrior

Like us on Facebook at
www.facebook.com/ChristtheKingCatholicChurch

Follow the Youth Ministry Instagram
https://www.instagram.com/ctk_youthministry

Get Movies, Books, Studies, Children’s Programming at
www.ctk-indy.org/formed

180daysoflearningatchristtheking.blogspot.com

School Website
www.cks-indy.org
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Mass Schedule
Weekend
Saturday (Vigil):  5:00 pm
Sunday: 8:00, 10:00 & 11:30 am
Weekday
Tuesday: 5:30 pm
Wednesday - Saturday: 8:30 am 
Holy Days
Check Bulletin

Reconciliation
Saturday: 4:00-4:45 pm

Communion Services
Mon - Fri: 7:00 am
Mon & Tues: 8:30 am

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament
•	 Every Sunday evening from 7:30-9:00 pm with a Rosary for 

Healing prayed at 8:00 pm.
•	 Every 3rd Sunday from 2:00pm until 7:00 am Monday with 

a Rosary for Healing prayed at 8:00 pm.
•	 Every 1st Friday after the 7:15 am Mass, concluding with 

Benediction and Communion Service at 5:30 pm.

Chapel Hours
Our Blessed Sacrament Chapel is available 24 hours a day for 
private prayer.  For the access code to the Blessed Sacrament 
Chapel, please call the parish office, or Robin Cooke at (317) 
501-7701 or Chris McHugh at (317) 459-9036.

Saint Vincent de Paul
www.svdpindy.org
Help line: (317) 687-0169
Large Item Donations: (317) 687-1006

Church & School Contacts
Parish Office.......................................................(317) 255-3666

...................5884 N Crittenden Ave, Indianapolis, IN 46220
Hours.......................Mon-Fri 8:30 am--4:30 pm (8--3 in July)
Website.........................................................www.ctk-indy.org 
Email..........................first initial and last name@ctk-indy.org

School..................................................................(317) 257-9366
Email..........................first initial and last name@cks-indy.org
Website........................................................www.cks-indy.org

After Care............................................................(317) 255-6025

Parish Staff
Pastor............................................................Father Todd Riebe
Sacramental Assistance...........................Father James Bonke
Parish Council Chairperson......................................Nikki Scott
Director of Faith Formation....................................Cindy Flaten
Administrator of Youth Ministry...............................Ann Collins
Director of Music & Receptionist...................Melissa Buechler
Music Minister........................................................Rose Sterger
Gathering Music Minister..........................................Tom Flaten
Organists.......Rose Sterger, Angela Peterson, Douglas Walker
Business Manager..............................................Jennifer Priser
Marketing & Communications Manager.......Cheryl Beckerich
Director of Maintenance..................................Dave Thompson
Maintenance............................................................Karen Alley                                  

                         

School Staff
Principal.........................................................................Ed Seib
Assistant Principal....................................Kortney Wenclewicz
Financial Administrator.................................Hillary Rusbasan
Secretary...............................................................Stacie Gillen
After Care Coordinator........................................Barbara Page
Technology................................................................Ryan Ricci
Daytime Maintenance Manager............................ Jeff Harper 
Evening Maintenance Manager.............................Chris Duffy

Anointing of the Sick
Call the Parish Office (317) 255-3666

Visitation to the Sick
For Communion and visiting Shut-ins, call the parish office. 

Baptism
Call Cindy Flaten at the parish office to schedule the baptism 
& class. Participation in the Baptismal Preparation Class is 
required for new Parents.

Marriage
Please contact Father Todd at least 6 months prior to proposed 
date. Participation in a Marriage Prep Program is required, as is 
consultation with our Wedding Coordinator.

Adult Inquiry Class (RCIA)
Call Cindy Flaten at the parish office with questions and to 
register.

New Parishioners
We warmly welcome new parishioners and visitors to our par-
ish. Registration packets are available in the church vestibule 
at the welcome desk.  You can also register in the parish office 
or at www.ctk-indy.org, then click “I’m New.”

Low Gluten Hosts are Available
Christ the King does have a supply of low gluten (0.01% gluten 
content) hosts. If you need a low gluten host at Mass, please 
stand in the priest’s Communion line in order to receive this 
host.

Bulletin Deadline
Mondays at 10 am except for Holiday Weekends, where dead-
lines are often as early as 10 days prior to the Sunday.  Email 
bulletin submissions to bulletin@ctk-indy.org. If you would like 
to upload photos for the bulletin, including the cover, go to 
www.ctk-indy.org/publications
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